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IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

 

CLEARCOAT BLENDING PROCEDURE NOT RECOMMENDED 
 

 

DEARBORN, Mich. – Ford Motor Company does not condone or recommend the procedure of clearcoat 

blending or using clearcoat blending in any warranty or collision repair. Furthermore, Ford never allows 

for partial clearcoat blending on warranty paint repairs and strongly recommends that repairers do not 

perform clearcoat blending on customer-pay or insurance-pay repairs. 

 

Paint companies and vehicle manufacturers agree that a repair using this material and procedure is not 

robust, and that over time, the edge will begin to lift and discolor, making the edge around the repair very 

noticeable. To resist ultraviolet light and other environmental factors, the clearcoat needs approximately 

two mils of thickness, however, the millage of the clearcoat in a blended area tapers out at the edge. 

 

Ford’s position is continually reinforced in all approved paint system manuals. Furthermore, paint 

companies will not warrant any products if clearcoat blending has been done. The preferred process – and 

the one that Ford approves – is to blend the basecoat color as necessary and then clearcoat the entire 

panel. On a quarter panel or roof, the ditch area is usually the line to make a break point. Most Ford 

vehicles include a ditch area, which makes it easier to perform the procedure the right way the first time. 

 

More information on specific paint company recommendations will generally appear with their clearcoat 

application guidelines and mix information. 

### 

Collision Repair Note 

Recycled, salvaged, aftermarket and reconditioned parts (including body parts, wheels and safety restraint components) are not 

authorized by Ford.  Departure from the instructions provided in the Ford Workshop Manual, including alternate repair methods 

or the use of substitute components, risks compromising crash safety.  Failure to follow these instructions may adversely affect 

structural integrity and crash safety performance, which could result in serious personal injury to vehicle occupants in a crash. 


